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Provisions of the Bill

House Bill 1119 affects all of the public retirement systems in Arkansas.

 House Bill 1119 allows the public retirement systems in Arkansas to reduce the retirement benefit of
members who have “pleaded guilty or nolo contendere to or been found guilty of theft of property
against the employer.” This reduction is only for the months in which the crime occurred.

Fiscal Impact

Since the reduction is only for the months of the theft of property, there would be very little savings to
the system. The system involved would, in my opinion, spend more money documenting the cases than
they would save in retirement benefits. It would be difficult and not in the jurisdiction of the systems to
determine the “months in which the theft of property” occurred. Therefore, there would be no
significant savings to any of the retirement systems in Arkansas.

Other Information

Federal pension law (§401(a)(13)) states that a trust will not be qualified unless the plan of which the
trust is a part provides that benefits provided under the plan may not be anticipated, assigned, alienated,
or subject to attachment, garnishment, levy, other legal process. There are also court cases testing this
provision of pension law, where state plans were not allowed to reduce benefits for other reasons. It is
our opinion that House Bill 1119 would not meet the standard in §401(a)(13).
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